
  

Round Up 
June 2022  

Society President Murray Dempsey presents Yorke            

Promenaders caller Scotty Scott with a shield to                 

commemorate their 5th birthday  

SASDS President Murray Dempsey presents Jeff with his 

45 year club shield 

Check out the gorgeous girls and handsome 
hunks of the 63rd Australian National Square 

Dance Convention Committee 

 

Next year...right here in Adelaide 
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DIARY DATES 
June 2022 

Sun 5th T&T Rounds: 31st Birthday Dance 

Mon 6th Adelaide Outlaws: Pancake Night 

Tue 7th Sunset Twirlers: British Night 

Fri 10th Paddle Steamers: Soup Night 

Fri 10th Scoot Back Squares: 11th Birthday Dance 

Fri 10th Wild Frontier: Closed 

Tue 14th Sunset Twirlers: Italian/Pizza Night 

Fri 17th Pine City Twirlers: Birthday Bonanza. Soup Night 

Fri 17th Wild Frontier: Pyjama Night 

Sat 18th SARDA: Mid Year Dance & AGM 

Tue 21st Yorke Promenaders: Hot Soup & Crackers Night 

Thu 30th Sunset Twirlers: Plus Closed 

Thu 30th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

Sat 2nd Acey Squares: Coonawarra Winter Warmer 

Fri 8th Paddle Steamers: Cosy Up To Winter Night 

Sat 9th SASDS & SACA: Combined Dance 

Mon 11th Adelaide Outlaws: French Night 

Tue 12th Sunset Twirlers: Winter Wonderland/Waffles Night 

Fri 15th Scoot Back Squares: Closed Visiting Wild Frontier 

Fri 15th Wild Frontier: Bastille Day 

Tue 19th Sunset Twirlers: Japanese Ocean Day 

Thu 28th Sunset Twirlers: Plus Closed 

Thu 28th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

Fri 29th Pine City Twirlers: Casserole Night 

July 2022 
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Hello Everyone,  

Several people have asked me to clarify the definition of the terminology ‘fully 

vaxed’. SA Health defines it, as at the 13th May, as being a recipient of the two  

initial vaccine doses. This differs significantly from their recommendation that all 

persons aged between 18 and 64 should have one booster three months after 

their second dose. With a few of us being 65 or more SA Health are further      

recommending an additional Winter booster. The boosters are currently being 

highly promoted on both the television and the internet. Anyone who wishes to 

clarify further should call SA Health on 1300 232 272, select 3, then select 1. 

While on the topic of Covid May has been an interesting month, sad that Adelaide 

Outlaws Mother’s Day dance was cancelled, I was looking forward to that event 

as they always put on a good show, however the dancer’s wellbeing comes first, 

so a good call. 

Mothers should be celebrated often after all they raised us all from childhood to 

adulthood whilst also training their husbands, that can’t be easy. 

T&T Rounds 31st birthday coming up for dancers who enjoy round dancing, I    

certainly do.  

Coming up very soon is Scoot Backs 11th birthday on Friday 10th of June, come 

along and help celebrate this special occasion, I will certainly be there. 

Wild Frontiers pyjama night will be a lot of fun, considering what some people call 

pyjamas, I’m looking forward to that (nervously). 

Just a friendly reminder that the early bird deadline is getting close if you want to 

book your tickets for both the State Convention this year and the Adelaide        

National next year. 

Hoping to see everyone around the traps safe and well for fun on the floor. 

Thank you 

Murray Dempsey 

President SASDS 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  President 
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STATE CONVENTION NEWS 
Hello folks it's your State Convenor here 

Just a reminder that the Wallaroo Holiday Park will only be holding cabins for  

dancers until the end of June, so if you haven't already booked do soon so you 

don’t miss out. When inquiring about accommodation remember to mention that 

you are a square dancer to ensure that you can access the accommodation on 

hold for us. 

Also looking for help in transporting convention materials to Wallaroo, please get in 

touch if you can help. 

The early bird tickets are closing at the end of June. So better get in quick. 

Can't wait to see you there on the dance floor. 

 

Your 45th State Convention Convenor 

April Nicholls 

Mob: 0433 999 362 

Email: sasds.convention.committee@gmail.com   

mailto:sasds.convention.committee@gmail.com?subject=2021%20State%20Convention%20query
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SASDS and SACA Combined Dance 

 

 

Looking forward to you joining 

us for the first Society event for 

2022 

 

When: 9th July 2022 

 

Where: Marion RSL, 31 to 39 Norfolk Road, Marion   

 

Program: 5.00 to 5.45pm: Rounds 

                5.45 to 6.30pm: Plus Squares 

                6.30 to 8pm: Dinner — provided by professional 

        caterers — optional at your cost 

                 8.00 to close: Mainstream Squares 

 

Entry: SASDS Members $10  Non Members $12 

 

Tea, coffee and water supplied 

Basket supper 

 

We encourage you to bring your own cup and water bottle 

Attendees are required to be vaccinated to the level recommended by 

SA Health  
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At last the National Square Dance Convention drought has ended and to top it off, 
next year’s will held in your home state. There is nothing else quite like the            
atmosphere of a National. If you’ve never been to one, don’t miss this opportunity! 
If you can dance mainstream level, you can dance at a National.  

Make the most of the Earlybird Special Price of $110 which offers great value for 
the five days of the Convention and is available until the end of June. Our website is 
counting down the seconds till then. So be sure to book asap. The price will           
increase to $135 from 1st July. There are 2 ways to register: 

• Online (this is the easy way) using www.trybooking.com/BRLDQ  

• A paper registration form is available to download and print from our website 
or you will be able to pick one up at your club.  

Please note that there are no session tickets available at National Conventions. 
This a requirement for all National Conventions to make them financially viable.  

50’s Rock ’n' Roll is our inspiring theme and the committee is planning some      
amazing decorations to reflect that. On our theme night we encourage you to come 
dressed in your favourite 50’s Rock ’n’ Roll style, and be ready to rock the night 
away! It will be a night you won’t want to miss.  

Your committee is Graham Elliott - Convenor and Program Manager, Jenny Batters-
by - Secretary, Anne Anastasiou - Treasurer, Roger Anastasiou - Registrar,    Janine 
Cooke - Accommodation and Hospitality, Dawn Elliott - Creche and Hospitality, Ivan 
Cooke and Alistair Kennedy - Venue, Karen McCarthy - Publicity and Creche, Carl 
Mullan - Publicity. You might have spotted us on the front page! 

We are excited to have the opportunity to welcome you to Rock On! at the 63rd     
National Square Dance Convention next April. It will be amazing!  

More information is on our website www.adelaide2023.com and our Facebook 
page www.facebook.com/adelaide2023/  

These will be updated as more details become available.  

http://www.adelaide2023.com/
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=763298&
http://www.adelaide2023.com/
http://www.adelaide2023.com/
http://www.facebook.com/adelaide2023/
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Hi everyone. Having held a successful Easter Dance in April 
with a wonderful attendance, we were heading toward a       
Mothers’ Day dinner and dance in May. Unfortunately a close 
contact case in the week preceding this function meant we   
postponed the dinner and cancelled that dance. Fortunately no-
one contracted Covid, and thanks to our dancers for their sup-
port and co-operation. 

So now, what was originally planned as a Pancake Night in 
June will now be a Dinner and Dance. See the advert below. 
Any bookings already made for the Mothers’ Day dinner will be 

kept on for the June Dinner. We welcome additional bookings if anyone would like 
to join us for the dinner. 

While suppers continue to be provided by the Club, we have had the pleasure of a 
few birthday cakes being brought along to supplement our suppers. These were 
very much appreciated. No blowing out of candles any more of course, but great to 
return to the celebratory singing.  

Looking ahead - we have a French Night coming up on July 11th so see if you can 
rustle up some blue, white & red colours and maybe a beret and scarf? 

Graham & Dawn 

www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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Well the year is certainly flying past quick, 

afraid to blink in case I miss something. East-

er has been and gone and no more Easter 

buns on the shelves, good news for my 

waist, as well as the Easter Eggs.  

At the Club the week before Mother’s Day all of the ladies from both Digger’s      

Delight’s and Digger’s Two were spoilt with a gift from Karen, a coffee mug with 

chocolates inside which my grandson found and devoured before I even got a taste 

lol., and celebrated with the family later. 

We had a lovely surprise visit by two square dancers from West Australia, Frank 

and Margaret Clayton, here for a couple of weeks. Being Jasmine’s and Glenys’ 

brother and sister-in-law, the girls said they were easy to entertain visiting the vari-

ous clubs, they hope to be here for the Sate Convention in August. 

It’s sad how Covid keeps rearing its head, with some function’s being postponed for 

Mother’s Day, but at least Sunset Twirlers 27th Birthday Dance in May went ahead. 

Wishing them a Happy Birthday. 

Also it was great to see Sandra back dancing after a long break, she is now well on 

the road to recovery. 

We wish Stephen Janes all the best in his next endeavours, and I for one know how 

much his input with the Round Up has been, and I just do one small contribution!!! 

The State Convention at Wallaroo, in August, is getting closer and is starting to be 

booked up with a lot of dancers coming from interstate as well as plenty of callers, 

can’t wait to get away with a weekend of dancing... 

In the meantime, stay safe and keep on dancing. 

Linda W 

Happy 80th birthday to Stuart this month. Stuart and Bernie 

were the only 2two dancers from Acey Squares who attended 

the National Convention in Goulburn.  A good time was had 

by all with everyone travelling home safely.   

The dreaded Covid continues to plague the South East.  Our 

group have been reasonably lucky with only Robert a couple 

of months ago and now Alan catching up with it.  We have discussed many times 

the what ifs’ and when this happens. I can tell you now that we are there that reali-

ty and what ifs’ are quite different. An experience I can only imagine that many 

have had to work through.  

As the nights have become colder, we have made good use of the reverse cycle 

air conditioner installed in the hall last year.  Very welcome addition.  

Happy dancing.   Stay safe.  

Chris & Alan 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343901843148341/
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It never ceases to amaze me how once you bite off the ears 

of your chocolate Easter Bunny that the rest just disappears. 

There’s no point really putting the remains back in the fridge. 

However, there are many people who stockpile their goodies 

& consume them throughout the year. From me to you, I don’t know how they do 

that!! Regardless of the giving, the long weekend & being with family and/or 

friends, it is a religious celebration so matter what beliefs we have there is a histo-

ry/story to be remembered. 

With the dance night after Easter we nearly had to stay the night in the hall as the 

front door handle fell off & we couldn’t reattach it to exit the building. I was hoping 

that I could get rescued by some strong, brave SES personnel but Chris suggested 

the exit door with a phone torch to see where you were going was a solution. 

I’m sure we’ve all had pets as part of our family & when they are no longer with us 

it is most upsetting & you’re lost without them. Deidre & Maisie (the tabby cat) had 

been a duo for 18 years so it was sad news when we heard about her pet passing 

away.   

Our recent theme night was 

titled ‘Crazy Tie’. It was     

interesting as to the age   

demographic that we need-

ed to acquire ties from for 

our display. We had many 

colourful & inventive ties 

worn. Norma even beaded 

hers with the letters P 

(Paddle) S (Steamer’s) D 

(Dance) G (Group).  

A Mother’s Day Raffle was 

held & the delighted      re-

cipient has been given the 

challenge to see how long it 

takes for the 1.1kg bag of  

assorted goodies to be   

emptied!!! 

Gail     
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We recently held two fun social dances. A Spud Night and one 

for Mother's Day where the husbands cooked the supper. They 

produced scones, a sponge cake, cream horns and slices which 

were enjoyed by all. Now that the husbands have shown their  

talents we hope they do so more often. 

At the recent AGM we welcomed two new Committee members - Bill and Heather K 

and look forward to some different ideas for  running the Club. 

April was a huge month for birthdays. Happy birthday to Jack, Maureen Ch. Doug, 

Dave P, June, Robert and Kahlia. 

Happy twirling.                              

Linley.  

Hi everyone. Well May has been and gone. In that time we held 

our annual May Dinner with Wild Frontier, it's great to see some 

learners from Friday night come along, also seeing some old  

faces that we haven't seen for a while. Thank you too all those 

people who helped out in the kitchen and organising it.  

Some other great news, a big    

congratulations to Lyn and Brett on 

the arrival of their first grandson. 

While on the topic of babies a big 

congratulations to Tila having a bay 

boy on 10th May, welcome Kallen 

and well done both of you. 

April 
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Well another year has passed and our Clubs 31st birthday will be 
held on Sunday 5th June, with our usual Monte Carlo, Lucky 
Squares, and Lucky Spots, and dancing all levels from 1pm till 4pm. 
Please bring a plate of food to finish off the day.  

Congratulations to those who have danced with me for their ten year 
award, Karen and Murray, Angie and to Jim who has rarely missed a 

day. How things have changed over that period of time. I started with a second 
hand record player and tape deck, then in came mini discs, which I still use, and  
now computers which have given me quite a few headaches.  

Many thanks to Shirley and Terry Lee who has now moved over here from  Sydney  
and  have kept me sane.   

Congratulations to Sunset Twirlers for their 27th Birthday of Round and Square 
Dancing.  

So until next time         

Regards Thelma 



13 

Been a busy few weeks. We combined our Charity Night with 

our Autumn themed dance. Thanks to Doug and   Julie for the 

decorations, and to those dancers who wore  Autumn colours. 

The hot soup supper was enjoyed by everyone. Thank good-

ness for all the electrical points in the hall for our crockpots in 

with the kitchen being used by people celebrating Ramadan. 

Thanks to Anne for her seafood chowder, Carolyn for the curried cauliflower soup 

and I made pumpkin/sweet potato/carrot. Most people tried all three with no lefto-

vers. Thanks also to Linda for the dessert. All the raffles were donated with the 

money going to Variety the Children’s Charity. Carmine De Leso kindly supplied 

posters and magazines showing who benefits from Variety. 

Our next event was the Mother’s 

Day Dance. All ladies got free     

entry, a free raffle ticket and a 

chocolate, Marion was the lucky 

winner of the raffle. 

Last ,but certainly not least, was 

our combined dinner with Kannella 

Squares. Our thanks to Linda and 

her friend Vicky for a most enjoya-

ble meal, also to Julie and Carolyn 

for their kitchen assistance.        

Unfortunately some people who had booked were unable to attend because of the 

dreaded Covid, so several people enjoyed second helpings. A meal worthy of 5 

stars. 

Keep well everyone.  Pat  https://wildfrontiersquaredance.com/blog/  

https://wildfrontiersquaredance.com/blog/
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Kadina Town Hall 

51 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

CD’s 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 4.30pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 4 to 6 
Learners 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 2 to 4 
0484233826 

We
d 

Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 4+ to 
6 
0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 
Weekly 1.30 — 
4pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 
Weekly 8pm 

Graham  
Elliott 

West Croydon & Kilkenny 

RSL, 19 Rosetta St, West 

Croydon. 

Mainstream 
8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 
Weekly 6pm C Level 
7pm A Level  
8pm Plus               

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

C’s, A’s & 
Plus 
8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7pm 
Plus Learners 9pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 
0484 233 826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 
Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 
Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 
8353 1749 
 

Wed Diggers Two 
Weekly 7.30pm 

Peter 
Scott 

ROAB Hall, 30 Orange 
Ave, Salisbury 

Learners 
0419 864 748  

Thu Diggers Delights 
Weekly 10am 

Peter 
Scott 

Salisbury RSL, 19 Park Tce, 
Salisbury 

Mainstream 
0419 864 748  

Thu Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Closed last Thursday 
of month  

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 
0484 233 826 

Fri Wild Frontier 
Weekly 7.30pm 
 

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 
8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 
Weekly 7:00pm 

Ian 
Rutter 

Evanston Gardens Com-
munity Centre, 
65 Angle Vale Rd,  
Evanston Gardens 

Mainstream 
Gill Arthur 
0408 964 466 

Aust National Square Dance Convention Board member: Graham Elliott  

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

National Bodies 

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator : Les Tulloch  Board Member: Graham Elliott 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary, 38 Morgan Road, Ironbank, 

SA 5153 

Articles for Round Up: Roundupeditor@squaredancingsa.com  

Committee & Club Representatives 

Adelaide Outlaws Tracy Baker  tracybaker176@gmail.com  

Kannella Squares Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Paddlesteamer 

Squares 

Penny   

Collingwood 

 pcollingwood1 

@bigpond.com 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 040 7718 267  

Wild Frontier Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 041 9864 748  sscotty500@gmail.com  

SACA Les Tulloch 048 4233 826 lest11@bigpond.com 

SARDA Shirley Bates 041 0645 892  shirley_b3@bigpond.com  

State Convention 

Convenor 

April Nicholls 043 3999 362 power6au@yahoo.com.au 

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 President@squaredancingsa.com  

Vice President Graham  Burgan 0427973226 VicePresident 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Secretary Anne Tulloch Secretary 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  MembershipSecretary 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Treasurer Bev Burgan 0417209872  Treasurer@squaredancingsa.com  

Publicity  

Officer 

Vacant   PublicityOfficer 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Round Up  

Editor 

Stephen Janes 0410009382 Roundupeditor 

@squaredancingsa.com  

mailto:sscotty500@gmail.com

